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REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY OF OTTAWA-CARLETON REPORT
MUNICIPALITÉ RÉGIONALE D’OTTAWA-CARLETON RAPPORT

Our File/N/Réf. 03 07-97-0110
Your File/V/Réf.

DATE 20 May 1997

TO/DEST. Transportation Committee

FROM/EXP. Councillor Diane Holmes

SUBJECT/OBJET TRAFFIC CALMING MEASURES IN CONJUNCTION WITH
ROAD AND SEWER WORK IN 1997 - REGIONAL
PARTNERSHIP

REPORT RECOMMENDATION

That $10,500.00 be provided from the budget for Traffic Calming for the projects outlined
in the report.

BACKGROUND

The City of Ottawa has developed a list of priorities for traffic calming measures constructed in
conjunction with planned road reconstruction projects for 1997.  City Councillor Elisabeth Arnold
has requested Regional partnership on the work being performed that affect Regional roads.  The
locations to be calmed and a brief description of the work to be completed are:

Somerset at LeBreton - $6,000.00

Trucks are using LeBreton Street as a shortcut from Gladstone to Somerset instead of the
appropriate regional roads.  LeBreton Street is wide at the intersection with Somerset Street and
as a result vehicles make the turn at too fast a speed, without slowing down sufficiently on
Somerset Street or stopping completely on LeBreton Street.  The intersection narrowing
proposed for this intersection will result in vehicles going through this intersection more slowly,
and may discourage some of the cut-through truck traffic.  The narrowing will also provide a
shorter area for pedestrians to cross on Somerset Street.
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Metcalfe at MacLaren - $3,000.00

The narrowing proposed for the northeast side of Maclaren Street is intended to discourage the
trucks that are cutting down this residential street to travel north on Metcalfe Street.  Both
narrowings will protect the parked cars on the north side of Maclaren, and provide a safer
pedestrian crossing.

Metcalfe at Frank, southeast corner - $1,500.00

This intersection is offset and there are a significant number of vehicles making an illegal
southbound movement on Metcalfe in order to continue west along Frank.  The narrowing at this
intersection is intended to prevent this vehicular movement and make the intersection safer for
pedestrians.

CONSULTATION

The City of Ottawa advertised these projects in the Ottawa Citizen.  A copy of the advertisement
is attached.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

Funds are available in Account 912-30740.

Approved by
Councillor Diane Holmes

Attach. ( 1 )














